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OLR General Notice 97-12





TO:		Agency Labor Relation Designees 





FROM:	Office of Labor Relations





SUBJECT:	Supreme Court Order on Petition for Certification to Appeal


***************************************************************************************


We at OLR have been informed that an arbitration award dealing with equalization of overtime at UCHC (HVAC) has been affirmed.  This award was initially vacated on a successful appeal in Superior Court.  CEUI appealed to the Appellate Court who determined the lower court erred.  The State Supreme Court has denied appeal of the Appellate ruling.





There are some alleged claims of significance being aired concerning these developments.  It is therefore, critical to clarify that this award has very restricted application.  It applies solely to the HVAC unit at UCHC.  No other agency, facility or work unit should be pressured to apply the provisions of this award.  UCHC – HVAC unit however, is obligated to conform.





The award is available from OLR upon request.  Labor Relations Designees with questions regarding this should contact Robert Curtis at 566-2370.
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Linda J. Yelmini


Director of Labor Relations


